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The Accountability and Transparency Review Team 2 (ATRT2) received feedback from the Commercial
Stakeholder Group (CSG) based on the following set of questions prepared by the ATRT2 in order to

engage dialogue with the CSG:

1. Isthe GNSO PDP working well, and if not, what needs to be done?

2. To what extent is ICANN able to avail itself of volunteer stakeholder efforts? What needs to be

changed to increase this ability (if it is not already optimal)?

3. Only the BC submitted an input to the ATRT questionnaire and none of the constituencies answered

the full questionnaire.

* Canyou give us a reason for the lack of comments or response?
* Are we asking the wrong questions?

* Asking in the wrong way?



Specific questions based on BC statement:
4. BCused the term “material new obligations”. Can you give an idea of how this is used?

5. Canyou give examples of the trend to top down decision-making; especially in the way non-AOC
committees and WG are established.

6. What sort of evidence would be sufficient to allow the community to know its recommendations
"are considered by ICANN staff and board when making decisions”?

The ATRT 2 received the following feedback:

- TheIPCdid not respond to the questionnaire as it was out of capacity: the amount of work and
the number of available volunteers is not commensurate. The IPC plans to voice this to the
Board in Durban. In addition, no capacity to do strategic planning.

- Inaddition to technical difficulty encountered with the interactive questionnaire (timed out),
the wide scope of questions and the number of questions were overwhelming and required
contemplation.

- Improved process for getting volunteers into the constituencies is needed as well as a ladder of
learning so that they can be effective participants.

- Suggestion to have feedback calls as opposed to written submissions.

- Thereis concerted effort at outreach but no help to coordinate these efforts despite the
significant allocation of resources. ICANN relies on volunteers but no collaboration and
administrative difficulties (W9).

- Suggestion to identify ways for new participants to contribute in more manageable timeframe
and expertise. Understanding how to participate and to become a member is very challenging.
Self-identification information in outreach materials ought to be included.

- Summary of comments prepared by ICANN staff do not reflect comments accurately (weight
etc) or ignore input received. Management of public comment process is poor and ought to be
fully re-examined.

- There is top-down decision-making in the way working groups are established.

- PDP prioritizing may be needed: condense certain parts of the process or expedite them in
certain circumstances.

- Budget clarity is needed.

- The CSG was imposed on BC, IPS, ISPCP constituencies but constituencies maintain integrity and
autonomy in terms policy development which indicated a problem in structure.



